	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	LEARNING & TEACHING COMMITTEE


	24 January 2007

	(2.00 p.m. – 4.00 p.m.)


	MINUTES (APPROVED)



	Chair
	Andy Downton, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Learning and Teaching)

	Present
	Nike Akinde, Jo Andrews, Roy Bailey, Colette Coleman, Ian Davis, Rachel Fletcher, Stella Heath, Bob Mack, James Morison, Richard Murphy, Liz Warr 

	Apologies
	Chris Fowler

	Secretary
	Nicola Billam, Learning and Teaching Officer


	1.
	Minutes 
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 11 October 2006.
	01/07


	2
	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	

	
	
	There were no matters arising.
	02/07


	3
	e-Learning Sub-Committee
	

	
	Received

Agreed


	Paper LTC/07/01

The Committee agreed to establish an e-Learning sub-committee to act in an advisory capacity for technical and pedagogical issues concerning e-Learning. 
The sub-committee will include representation from academic and administrative staff with relevant expertise.  However the Committee agreed that to minimise the administrative burden the membership should be flexible, based on a small core group with other representatives invited according to agenda items.  
Action

The establishment of a sub-committee was approved with the following recommendations:

a) The proposal for the e-Learning sub-committee is included as an agenda item at the next Information Systems Strategy Committee meeting. (Action: NB)
b) The minutes produced from the e-Learning sub-committee become a standing item for the Information Systems Strategy Committee. (Action: Secretary of the Sub-Committee) 
c) A revised membership is produced for the next Learning and Teaching Committee based on a core membership and invited representatives. (Action: Chris Fowler)

	03/07
04/07
05/07



	4
	Funding Innovation in the Curriculum 
	

	
	Received

Agreed 

Agreed


	Paper LTC/07/02

At the last meeting of the Learning and Teaching Committee it was agreed to consider the feasibility of establishing a Teaching Award Scheme at Essex.   Such schemes provide recognition of individual excellence in teaching in the form of a financial award, which can be used to support an aspect of learning and teaching or professional development.  

Similar schemes are operating at a number of other institutions (e.g. Durham, Bath, Manchester, Reading, Leicester) and are used to reward staff for their involvement in key aspects of learning and teaching and also to recognise and capitalise on their contributions to initiatives in their discipline.   These award schemes frequently act as a precursor to the HEFCE National Teaching Fellowship Scheme.  
The Committee agreed that a Teaching Award would provide recognition of, and reward for, excellence in teaching.

The Committee was keen to ensure that any such award scheme is not overly administrative.  The award should also be available to all staff with teaching or supporting learning responsibilities.
Following a discussion of the precise format and process for the award scheme, the Committee proposed the following:  

(a) A total fund of £10,000 to be available annually.  

(b) Up to five individual awards of £1000 to be available annually

(c) One group award of £5000 to be available annually.

The proposed mechanism for allocating awards to be as follows:

(a) A departmental nomination process to be developed aligned with the criteria for the National Teaching Fellowship Scheme.

(b) A special meeting of the Learning and Teaching Committee to be convened to consider nominations and agree the Teaching Awards.
(c) Funding to be awarded to the individual but financially overseen by the Department.  
Action

(a) A request is made to Budget Sub-Committee to reinstate TALIF with immediate effect with a remit to include research-led teaching. (Action: JA)
(b) A request is made to Budget Sub-Committee to establish an Essex Learning and Teaching Award with immediate effect. (Action: JA)
(c) A mechanism for allocating Essex Teaching Awards to be presented at the next Learning and Teaching Committee (Action: JA)

	06/07
07/07

08/07
09/07
10/07
11/07

12/07


	5
	Personal Development Planning
	

	
	Received

Received


	Paper LTC/07/03

Paper LTC/07/04

The two papers received provided an update on the Personal Development Planning Pilots and the myLife ePortfolio. The papers also outlined areas that need further action and planned activities.
Action

Following a discussion about the Personal Development Pilots and the areas that need further action to ensure successful pilots the following recommendations were made:

a) Staff training on the use of the myLife ePortfolio needs to be placed within the ISS Training Programme. (Action:RM)
b) The Students’ Union should be consulted on the development of a training programme based on a student peer support model. (Action: ACD/NB/JA/NA) 
c) The myLife ePortfolio should be actively promoted once the pilot stage is complete with activities to include a sustained marketing campaign and evaluation activities. (Action: NB)

	13/07

14/07



	6
	Professional Development Activities
	

	
	Received

Noted
	Paper LTC/07/05

The provision of opportunities for professional development in learning and teaching and research for both new and more experienced teaching staff and postgraduate research students continued to expand during 2005/2006. The paper received provided an update on the professional development opportunities provided in learning, teaching and research.

 The Learning and Teaching Committee commended the accreditation by the Higher Education Academy of the University of Essex Professional Development Framework and Postgraduate Certificate in Higher Education Practice.
Action
The paper should be referred to the Quality Assurance Officer for information (Action: NB)


	15/07
16/07

17/07

	7
	Learning and Teaching Series
	

	
	Received


	Paper LTC/07/06

The Learning and Teaching Series was launched in September 2006. The Series aims to provide regular opportunities for teaching staff at Essex and Partner Institutions to engage with key aspects of Learning and Teaching. The paper received outlined the sessions provided to date and information on future sessions.
The Learning and Teaching Committee agreed that the introduction of the Learning and Teaching Series had been a success and had been a factor in the raised profile of the Learning and Teaching Unit.

Action

Following a discussion about the Learning and Teaching Series the Learning and Teaching Committee proposed the following recommendations:

a) Although Essex should be the base for the Learning and Teaching Series, a number of sessions should be held at Partner Institutions. LW expressed an interest in Writtle holding a Learning and Teaching Series. (Action: NB/LW)
b) Where possible the sessions should be videoed and the recording made available online. (Action: NB).
c) The Series should be carefully timetabled to ensure teaching staff can attend.

	18/07
19/07

20/07

	8
	Thematic Review
	

	
	Received
	Paper LTC/07/07

At the last meeting of the Learning and Teaching Committee information about the rationale, process and a schedule for the Thematic Review process was disseminated. The paper received provided an update on the Thematic Review and included information on the pilot phase, revisions to the methodology, an updated schedule and information on annual monitoring.

	21/07

	9
	Any other Business
	

	
	Agreed
	Action 
It was agreed that an update from the Careers Advisory Service and Staff Development should appear as a fixed item on the Learning and Teaching Committee Agenda. (Action:NB)


	22/07


Nicola Billam
Learning and Teaching Officer
February 2007

